Record of Decisions

Post Bonfire Night Meeting held on Wednesday the 8th of November 2017 in 
the Old School Hall, Durrington
Attendance

Mr David Ferguson

Wilts Cllr Graham Wright

Cllr John Todd
SSgt Thompson

Mrs Sarah Tucker
Apologies

Lt Col David Penniall

	Item
	Comments
	Comments/Action

	TIMINGS
	This year’s timings worked well, however for 2018 the committee would consider running the event again on a Sunday and not on the 5th as has been in the past, with a view to moving the timings forward by 30 minutes.  This was based on more support being available over a weekend and not clashing with other prominent fire work displays in the area:
Gates Open/Food – 5pm

Bonfire – 5.45pm

Guy – 6pm

Fireworks – 6.30pm

The event was well advertised using Posters, Stonehenge Trader, Durrington and Larkhill Dispatch plus the Town Council’s Facebook Page and other Durrington/local social media pages.


	All

	BONFIRE
	Fireman Sam has offered to light the fire for 2018.

The build went well with plenty of support of the Sunday morning.
Wood collection was a timely task and probably would not be continued for 2018, emphasis will be on people delivering their own wood.  

The deliveries worked well and for 2018 would be made through the top entrance through the BMX gates.  Chip bark would be considered to harden up the gate areas to prevent vehicles getting stuck in mud.  

Lovell’s have agreed to continue their support of a vehicle and driver and would be approached about storing wood in the lead up to the event so the majority of wood is in one location.  

The Army’s MAN SV is too heavy for the field and causes too much churn, therefore would not be used in the future.  

No dumping of wood signs would need to be put in place at the entrance to Willow Drive and by the Old Netheravon Road.


	  Graham

	FIREWORKS
	The fireworks lasted 15 minutes and received great feedback from those who attended.  £1894 was spent by All Saints Church on the fireworks. 
Safety margins were extended and went in excess of what is recommended by HSE.  There was one report of a firework carcus landing in a garden on Stonehenge Road but we could not confirm if it was from our display.  The team would look to move the firework zone slightly next year to extend the area behind where the fireworks are set off and also move the bonfire down the field slightly to maintain the safety cordon between the two and the public.


	David Ferguson 
Graham Wright/John Todd

	GUY COMPETITION
	The Traditional Guy Competition was poorly supported.  For 2018 it would be better advertised.  

	Graham

	HEALTH AND SAFETY
	The H&S briefing was well delivered with cards issued to the specific teams about their roles. 
Parking caused some concerns for residents on local roads, stewards were put in place to assist in keeping the roads clear for emergency vehicles which was achieved.  There was some negative feedback on Facebook about parking and traffic which were all answered by the Town Council.  The Chairman had also been approached by Salisbury Journal following the 2-3 comments made and provided the Council’s response.  Letters were sent to residents of Stonehenge Road to apologise in advance for parking issues.
For 2018 advertising will state that there is No Parking – please walk if you are able to.  The committee will continue to review parking options.
All traders using electricity should have PAT tested equipment.

The barrier at the top of the old Netheravon Road and the BMX gates were left unlocked but in the closed position, in order to enable entry by emergency services if needed – this would be added to the briefing next year.
	John Todd



	GATES
	2 Main Entry Points:
Old Netheravon Road – 6 people required
Willow Drive – 6 people required
Bigger boards with the prices on are needed 
A steward is needed at the path from the Netheravon Road down into the woods to prevent access without paying
Larger floats are required, £300 per gate would be provided for 2018

	David Ferguson
 

	LIGHTS GENERATOR

COMMS
	The battery operated lights worked well but were too bright placed on the tables for those taking the money at the gates.  These could be used elsewhere to reduce the need for generators and lights.  Stands for the LED lights may need purchasing.  Smaller battery lights would be looked at for the gates.
Generators would probably not be needed for 2018

Traders would be informed to provide their own power/lighting.

2 extra radios are required.
	 Graham/John Todd
Sarah

	TICKETS
	Ticket sales were as follows:
Larkhill Garrison - £193.50

DTC - £107.16

Attendance was up on 2017 but ticket purchases were not high but they would still be produced for next year, with the ability to have a box for Adults/Children/Family, they would not be dated or priced so excess could be rolled over for the following year.


	 Sarah/David Penniall

	TRADERS
	Stonehenge Inn would be invited to provide the food options for 2018, this year saw a vast improvement to what they provided and ability to deal with the crowds, with positive feedback being given. £150 was provided.
Glow sticks/wands, a trader at each end of the field, with the top one being located away from the gate entry for 2018 – each trader provided £30.
Sodexho for 2018, consider the options of what can be provided and success of Gluwein.
	Graham
John Todd
David Pennniall

	SUPPORT
	More volunteers are required for the night itself to ensure more roaming stewards are available.  
The support on the day to build the fire was good, with councillors, Larkhill Garrison and residents provided a good hour’s work to get the fire built.  Additional work was also done throughout the day with the fireworks and the H&S.
Volunteers from Larkhill Garrison will be directed by the H&S coordinator for their tasks to ensure priorities are met accordingly.
	All
John/David Penniall 


	FINANCE
	In total £7469.42 was taken
On night gates + 1 x glow stick trader = 6958.76 (banked by All Saints Church)
Pre-purchased ticket sales = 300.66

Stonehenge Inn contribution = 150

Glow Stick Trader = 30

Stonehenge Plumbing Sponsorship = 30

Costs £1919.80

Fireworks = 1894

Hay – 10
Fuel – 15.80

Total funds remaining £5549.62
Funds to be split as follows and reviewed in 2018

DTC for playpark upgrade – 1000

Larkhill Garrison – 1000

All Saints Church – 3549.62 (of which funds to be allocated for the fireworks in 2018)

Cheque for Larkhill Garrison required – Sarah to determine who to make payable to
DTC to inform All Saints Church of clean up bill for Millennium Park and confirm receipt of Stonehenge Inn payment in order for a cheque for remaining funds up to the £1000 to be written to DTC (£334.96 cash handed to DTC as part payment on 8th November).


	All
Sarah/David/Graham

	OTHER POINTS
	The large poster advertising the events need revamping and consideration will be given to purchasing templated posters/boards for continued use. 
	Graham/Sarah


